
Question on Notice 
 

No. 4 
 

Asked on Tuesday, 11 February 2014 
 
MR PITT asked the Attorney-General and Minister for Justice (Mr BLEIJIE) – 
 
QUESTION: 
 
With reference to the offender levy ―  
 
(1) What is the amount received by government through payment of the offender levy in the 

six months to 31 December 2013?  
 
(2) What is the amount received by government through payment of the offender levy from 

its introduction until 30 June 2013?  
 
(3) What is the value of the offender levy imposed on offenders from its introduction until 

31 December 2013?  
 
(4) What is the value of unpaid offender levies that have been referred to SPER from the 

introduction of the offender levy until 31 December 2013?  
 
 
ANSWER: 
 
I thank the Member for Mulgrave for his question. 
 
In respect to these questions, the Queensland Government State Penalties Enforcement 
Registry (SPER) is responsible for the collection of Infringement Notice Fines, Court-Ordered 
Penalties, Offender Debt Recovery Orders and Offender Levies. 
 
SPER is the responsibility of the Office of State Revenue within Queensland Treasury and 
Trade, and therefore not within my portfolio. 
 


